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February 20, 2004  
Electronic Bulletin No. 473 
RE: CN Union Rail Strike – 2nd Update 
 
 
The CN Railroad and the Canadian Auto Workers (CAW) - it's largest union 
representing approximately 5,000 shopcraft, clerical and  
intermodal yard employees, were unable to reach agreement on a new contract by last 
night's midnight deadline.   As a result, the CAW began picketing early this morning. 
  
As reported earlier, the CN states it will attempt to use management personnel to keep 
CN intermodal ramps operational as best possible, however,  the CAW picket lines will 
most likely disrupt normal yard operations which could result in significant delays to 
intermodal traffic moving on the CN network.  
  
Given the uncertainty of when this labor action will be settled, we now suggest 
customers refrain from billing additional freight to CN points. Please contact your 
Customer Service representative if you would like access to your Canadian 
destined freight held in Chicago. 
  
If you have further questions regarding this labor action on the CNRR, please contact 
your local Customer Service or Business Development Representative. 
  
To see this notification posted online, please visit www.pacerstack.com/news  


